Buffalo Valley Recreation Authority

Board Meeting Minutes for January 24, 2018, 8:00 am

Location: BVRA Conference Room   

In Attendance:
Directors: Sandra Cook (Chair), Peter Bergonia (Vice Chair), Matt Hoffman (Secretary), Char Gray, Matt Hoffman 

Staff:  Stacey Sommerfield (ED), Allison Ubbens (RD), Jen Delsite (Summer Camp Dir), Marah Biddle (AC), Sarah Biddle (AC), Margot Odell (BU intern), Bob Cravitz (Solicitor)

Guests: Stacey Kifolo, EBT Manager
The minutes herein are a draft copy and have been distributed as a pre-release, and do not become an official document until the board approves the contents. Corrections can be sent to Marilyn Brill at mfb@dejazzd.com. Corrections may or may not be included in the final version sent prior to the next meeting.  

The minutes will generally reflect motions.  However, requests by one or more board members or attendees for statements and or comments to be considered as part of the record may also be included.  Other comments may be entered into the minutes as deemed by the Secretary. 

1. Call to Order: Sandra called the meeting to order at 8:00 am. 
2. Introductions: Sandra introduced Char Gray, new board member, to the staff present. 
3. Approval of Minutes:  (attached)
Pete made a motion to approve the December board minutes as presented; the motion was seconded by Gary.  The motion carried unanimously.
4. Public Participation: none
5. Reorganization: the election of officers for 2018 was held as follows: 
Sandra made a motion to retain Rich as Treasurer, Matt seconded. The motion carried

Sandra mad a motion to retain Matt as Secretary, Pete seconded. The motion carried. 

Sandra made a motion to retain Pete as Vice Chair, Matt seconded. The motion carried. 

Pete made a motion to retain Sandra as Chair, Char seconded. The motion carried.  
6. Operations Report: (attached)

· Stacey reviewed the Operations Report in the board packet. Stacey is interviewing the final AmeriCorps applicants. Gala tickets are selling, with nearly 150 sold to-date. Board members are encouraged to attend or buy tickets that can be used for others to attend. 
· Warming House: Fall enrollment for Nature School is in progress; currently there are 45 on the waiting list. Summer camp enrollment starts March 1st. Plans for other camps, such as Adventure Camp, are in the works.   

· Pool and Park: the ice rink opened January 15th; staff are currently hiring rink attendants and hoping for cold weather. The tiles at the zero entry point need to be repaired or replaced. Allison will attend the Certified Pool Operator training in April. 
· Rail Trail: Snowmobilers have been reported on the trail; the police have been notified. BVRA asked for a one-year extension on the DCNR grant to complete the preliminary engineering for RT 15 crossing. The work has not been completed. It was necessary to ask for an extension rather than have the grant expire and have to reapply again. 
· Programming: most programs are going very well. Field Hockey is now a full BVRA program. Art Club and other kids programming are having great response. Nature Club is on hold until better weather. Martial Arts are adding more classes, new swim lessons have started and a dog training class has been added. 
· Gym: six new classes have been added and the gym is booked 7 days a week. The renovations are almost complete. Once the final renovations are done an official open house will be scheduled. 
· Events: Saturday, 
February 3: BVRA Gala
March 3: Miller Center Grand Opening 
7. Financial Report: (attached)
· Sandra reviewed the 4th Quarter Financial Report.  Sandra reported that 2017 saw a $28,000 surplus. The Park, Rail Trail and Pool all lost money; however the programming revenue was higher than budgeted which helped build the surplus. She commended the staff for holding expenses down to $105,000 (budgeted $157,000). Sandra noted that in 2017 we received a refund from the insurance company because of a reclassification of employees for BVRA. Gary made a motion to approve the 4th Quarter Financial Report; Matt seconded. The motion carried.  

8. Old Business:
· Gym: The board discussed the use of the $28,000 is to be used for capital expenditures and future projects. The foam pit for the gym is estimated at $25,000. The Capital Campaign and Gala are focused on raising funds for the foam pit and gym renovations. 

· Pool Repair: Sandra also raised the issue of repairs to the zero entry section of the pool. The first phase would be approximately $6000. Stacy will send estimates of these repairs to the board for review. A decision regarding these repairs will need to be on the agenda for the February meeting so that work can begin at the pool. 

· 2018 Capital Campaign: Donations are coming in for the Gala. A full report will be given at the February board meeting. 
· EBT Withdrawal from IGA: Sandra reported on the recent EBT Supervisors meeting. EBT Supervisors expressed interest in supporting BVRA financially but might want to have some say on decisions such as grants and programs. Both EBT and Borough officials are to get together to discuss the IGA further. The suggested date of February 15 didn’t work so EBT suggested 4 other possible meeting dates. Char pointed out that the 5 year IGA expired in 2017. There is now a year to year contract and that it is appropriate to review the IGA in its entirety. The main issues seem to be the funding formula and oversight questions. Bob Cravitz pointed out that legally the Authority is a “stand alone body” and that the municipalities would be assuming some liability if they had a more direct say in the operations of BVRA. Sandra pointed out that if BVRA entered into a side agreement with EBT this could impact the availability of grants that require multi-municipality participation. Sandra raised the question about possible roles of elected officials vis-a- vis appointed board members. Bob responded that board members have equal responsibilities and rights regardless of whether they are elected officials or community members.  
9. New Business:
· Resolution 2018-01: Bob Cravitz presented the board with a copy of the resolution which addressed the advertizing of board meetings in the newspaper. In 2017 BVRA had put that information on our website and Facebook, but it was not published in the paper.  The resolution ratified all actions taken by the board, taking effect immediately. Also the board discussed putting the meeting information in the newspaper monthly for the coming year as required by the PA Municipalities Code. Sandra made a motion to approve Resolution 2018-01; Pete seconded. The motion carried. 
· Ice Rink update:  thanks to a generous anonymous donor the ice rink was opened this year. The board discussed how to move forward with the ice rink and make it more useable. The options considered were to 1) put in coils and then cover the rink in the summer, 2) move the rink to Hunt Park, or 3) purchase a portable rink. Char said that she knew of some community members who might be interested in serving on a committee regarding the ice rink. The board decided to first send out a survey via Survey Monkey and Facebook asking for community interest in the rink. Depending on the response staff will research the options for making the ice rink more permanent.  Char will share with Pete names of those interested in serving on a committee. 
· On Paved Gravel Road race: Susquehanna River Visitors Bureau contacted BVRA about a ‘On Paved Gravel Road’ race sponsoring a 150 mile bike race that would start at the Miller Center and the Rail Trail. This is a national organization and estimated attendance for other races has been around 150. Stacey will get more information to report to the board; projected date is October 14th.  

· Miller Center: Sandra met with Miller Center officials. They are interested in partnering on weekly events on the Rail Trail, with a 50/50 split on income. Marah will get in contact with Kyle at Miller Center to work together on details. 
· BVRA presentation to EBT: Char asked if Stacey could attend the February 5th EBT meeting to make a presentation to the supervisors about BVRA mission, budget, fundraising, future plans, etc. Sandra pointed out that the BVRA Gala is February 3rd and asked if Stacey could come another date. The EBT work session is February 26 which would work for the Supervisors as well as Stacey. 

10. Executive Session:  none
11. Adjournment:  Matt made a motion to adjourn at 9:23 a.m.; Pete seconded. The motion carried. 
Next Meeting – Wednesday, February 28, 5:00 pm at the BVRA office conference room. Address: 815 Market Street, Room 183, Lewisburg. Use door #19 to enter the building. 

Submitted by:

Matt Hoffman, Secretary 

Transcribed by Marilyn Brill 

